Announcements



A special thank you to Joanne Lozy for arranging today's Altar flowers

SERVING THIS WEEK-16th Sunday after Pentecost-September 29

Altar Guild: Joanne Lozy, Susan Simundson & Assisting Minister: John Carlson & Ushers: Scott Chappelle, Volunteers Needed & Acolyte: & Reader: Susan Simundson & Communion Assistants: Tina Carlson, Cindy Cote, Bill Dugan, Volunteer Needed

SERVING NEXT WEEK-17th Sunday after Pentecost-October 6

Altar Guild: Mary Brinson, Pam Himebaugh & Assisting Minister: Carl Lozy & Ushers: Scott Chappelle, Volunteers Needed & Acolyte: & Reader: Helen Varin & Communion Assistants: Bill Dugan, Volunteers Needed &

THIS WEEK AT PILGRIM

Today	9/29	8:00 a.m.	Holy Communion
•		9:15 a.m.	Sunday School
		9:30 a.m.	Holy Communion
		10:30 a.m.	Altar Guild Meeting
Monday	9/30	10:00 a.m.	AA Meeting
-		7:00 p.m.	NA Meeting
Tuesday	10/1	10:00 a.m.	AA Meeting
-		6:30 p.m.	Confirmation Class
		7:00 p.m.	Handbell Rehearsal
Wednesday 10/2		10:00 a.m.	AA Meeting
-		10:00 a.m.	Food Pantry
		7:00 p.m.	Choir Rehearsal
Thursday	10/3	10:00 a.m.	AA Meeting
Friday	10/4	10:00 a.m.	AA Meeting
-		7:00 p.m.	NA Meeting

The Altar Guild is meeting today following the 9:30 service. Please meet in the parlor.

The Food Ministry is requesting donations of peanut butter for the Food Pantry. The Pilgrim Food Pantry's vision is that nobody go without the necessary food for themselves and their families. This is made possible through our generous partners (especially Trader Joe's and Big Lots) that donate food and you, our Pilgrim congregation. Please place your donations in the basket in the hallway by the entrance to church. You can also call the church office at 739-2937 to make arrangements to drop off any donations you may have. Thank you for your generosity.

If you would like to donate to the victims of Hurricane Dorian in the Bahamas, please consider giving to **Lutheran Disaster Response**. "Your gifts ensure that our church will be able to provide help and hope for those whose lives have been devastated by Hurricane Dorian." Checks or money orders can be sent to: Lutheran Disaster Response, P.O. Box 1809, Merrifield, VA 22116-8009 (write "Hurricane response" on your check memo line." You may also give by phone at 800-638-3522 or online at https://community.elca.org/hurricane-relief.



Handbell Rehearsals are on Tuesdays at 7:00 p.m. Choir Rehearsals are on Wednesday nights at 7:00 p.m.

New singers are always welcome.

Please speak to Denis Brunelle, Minister of Music, should you have any questions.

PLEASE support the altar flowers. We need people to sign up to dedicate the floral arrangements that beautify our altar every week. The flowers can be in memory of, or in honor of, a loved one. They may also commemorate a special event. **There is no minimum donation.** Donation envelopes can be found in the narthex.

Shut-In Communion Visits

If you know of someone unable to attend church services who would like to receive communion at home, please contact us at 401-739-2937 or by email at parishasst@pilgrimlutheranri.org. A member of the Eucharistic Ministry will contact you to arrange a visit.





Join the fun!

Sunday, October 6th 1:30 p.m.

Pilgrim Lutheran Labyrinth & Lawn

Weather permitting.

It is only right that we ask for God's blessing on them... as they are most certainly a blessing to us!



This year we're going to have our God's Work, Our Hands special ministry day in two parts.

The first will be on **Sunday, Oct 6th at 2:00 p.m.** (right after the Blessing of the Animals) when we will gather together to take care of Pilgrim's garden and labyrinth. Planting bulbs, pulling weeds, and beautifying our church grounds.

The second will be in the Spring of 2020 (date to be determined) when we will be offering to help any of our elders with their gardening needs. Then going out as a team to beautify their gardens.

We hope you will join us on both of these days. They will be fun and fulfilling!

God's Work! Holy work! Our hands!